
Wrestler  of  the  Day  –
November 26: Nikki Bella
Today  we’re looking at a chick who is now one of the focuses of the
Divas division. If nothing else it shows you the power of sleeping with
John Cena. Today is Nikki Bella.

The Bellas got started in developmental in 2007 and we’ll pick things up
on ECW on March 30, 2009 with their first showdown.

Nikki Bella vs. Brie Bella

Nikki comes out with Miz and Morrison but Brie counters with Carlito and
Primo. Brie grabs a quick rollup for two before just hammering away at
her sister’s face. Some armdrags put Nikki down but she grabs a quick
suplex for two. Brie hooks a bulldog but the tag teams get in a brawl,
allowing Nikki to roll up Brie for the pin.

Rating: D. Somehow this is going to be even worse when we get the big
showdown in a few months. The girls just aren’t that good in the ring and
it really shows in these matches. Nikki and Brie try out there but they
seem to take things way more seriously than they should and it drags
everything down. Just be good looking women and shake your hips.

Nikki didn’t have a lot of success at first so we’ll jump ahead to Raw on
August 9, 2010.

Gail Kim/Eve Torres vs. Maryse/Jillian Hall vs. Bella Twins

This is a Summer Spectacular or something. They’re all in
swimsuits, but of course one pieces. Santino and Kozlov are
here too and they come in on a water slide. This goes like 3
minutes and one of the Bellas hits a cross body to beat
Jillian. Tamina comes out in a swimsuit as well and slaps
Santino’s tights. Yep it’s Glamarella all over again.

Rating: N/A. The girls looked good at least. If you have a
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thing for legs, FIND THIS MATCH IMMEDIATELY.

Off to Tribute to the Troops 2010, when it still meant something.

Bella Twins/Natalya/Kelly Kelly vs. Alicia Fox/Melina/Laycool

Not on the first show either. Yep the evil ones are definitely hotter.
They’re all in Santa outfits of course. Alicia vs. a Bella starts us off
and Cole thinks it’s Nikki. Since Cole is a very stupid man we’ll call
her Brie. Melina is working as a heel here to play up the whole turn on
Raw two days ago. Kelly comes in and we get the headscissors to show off
the underwear under her skirt. She beats the tar out of Michelle before
Layla saves. Everyone gets in until Kelly hits K2 to beat Michelle.
Another nothing match.

We’ll head stateside again for Raw on March 7, 2011.

Women’s Title: Eve Torres vs. Nikki Bella

The bell is after the break. Gail Kim is here with Eve. Eve starts all
fired up and hammers away on Nikki including a bicycle kick. Cole talks
about going to be on New Year’s Eve and waking up on Christmas
morning. That’s how he feels about introducing his referee tonight.
Cole literally gets up on the table and grabs a mic, saying we need to
end this because he wants to announce his referee. Eve uses the bottom
rope as a springboard to get an enziguri. Twin Magic gets caught and a
spinning neckbreaker gives eve the win at 3:12.

Rating: C. Even with the Cole stuff in there the whole time this wasn’t
bad for the most part. Eve dominated and thankfully they didn’t manage to
make things look stupid with the Twin Magic getting by again. It makes
the referee and wrestlers look stupid so I’m glad it failed here. Decent
match here and pretty good for the most part. Should be interesting to
see where it goes from here too.

Another year, another Tribute to the Troops, this time in 2011.

Bella Twins/Natalya/Beth Phoenix vs. Eve Torres/Kelly Kelly/Alicia
Fox/Maria Menounos



Maria is the host of I think Extra. She was a guest host of Raw a few
years ago. Eve vs. a Bella starts us off but it’s off to Maria quickly.
Off to Eve with the other Bella quickly and the standing moonsault gets
two. Beth comes in but gets caught by an enziguri. Kelly comes in and
everything breaks down with one from each side having the upper hand for
about 3 seconds. Maria comes in against Beth and gets a pin off a sunset
flip. This was what it was.

The Twins would go back to the only thing that worked for them on Raw,
January 2, 2012.

Bella Twins vs. Eve Torres/Kelly Kelly

Kelly vs. let’s say Brie to start and Kelly does her spanking and
Stinkface to get on my nerves even more. Eve comes in and does her usual
stuff. The moonsault is broken up and it’s Nikki in now. Top rope
moonsault gets two and it’s Twin Magic for the pin on Eve at 2:04. Are we
really back to this again?

Then things would change in a hurry on Raw, April 23, 2012.

Divas Title: Nikki Bella vs. Beth Phoenix

Before the match here’s Eve to say that this is now a lumberjack match.
Maxine is one of the divas here so I’m sure she’ll be complaining about
not being off NXT yet this week again. Nikki dropkicks Beth down and
monkey flips her down. That results in her getting slammed into the
corner and gorilla press dropped. Off to a chinlock followed by a
backbreaker. Beth throws her to the floor and injures her knee. Brie goes
after Beth and the lumberjacks jump on Beth in a dog pile. I think there
was a switch in the pile but I’m not sure. Beth’s ankle or leg is messed
up, allowing Nikki to roll her up and win the title at 4:11.

Rating: D. The girls looked good, the match was the usual Diva stuff, the
whole deal with the Bellas leaving soon is now up in the air, I still
don’t care about the Divas. Next. Oh and the leg injury appears to be
real. This really was a surprise, mainly due to rumors that the Bellas
were going to be leaving soon.



The title reign would last all of six days and the Bellas actually would
leave the company for over a year. They would return in 2013 and pick up
where they left off. From Raw on October 21, 2013.

Bella Twins vs. Tamina Snuka/AJ Lee

Brie takes Tamina down to start but the Twin is knocked to the floor with
ease. Back in and a snap suplex gets two on Brie before we hit the
cravate. Off to Nikki who is easily slammed down before it’s off to AJ,
who gets the biggest reaction of the match. Nikki fights out of a
chinlock and makes the hot tag off to Brie, sending the fans back into
their coma. Brie speeds things up and dropkicks Brie down, only to get
caught in a half crab. Brie hits a bad looking knee to the ribs before
accidentally kneeing Tamina in the head. Not that it matters though as
the Bella Buster pins AJ at 5:27.

Rating: D. The Bellas look good in their outfits but man alive this face
turn isn’t working. The problem is the double turn by the Bellas and AJ
depends on if you like Total Divas. If you like the show, you buy the
double turn. If you don’t like Total Divas, you side with AJ, even though
there aren’t any shades of gray in the story. AJ is meant to be the heel
and Brie as the girl who is fighting for what she wants, even though no
one seems to care.

Then came Total Divas, which basically starred the Bellas in the early
days. This led to a long feud with the True Divas, including this mathc
on Raw, December 2, 2013.

Summer Rae/Tamina Snuka/AJ Lee vs. Bella Twins/Natalya

The non-Total Divas are now the True Divas. AJ skips around the ring
while Nikki gets two off a crucifix on Tamina to start. Brie comes in
with a middle rope dropkick and a running knee to Snuka’s chest. AJ is
still skipping around the ring. Summer chokes Brie on the ropes and shows
off her flexibility before getting a two count.

Brie finally fights out and makes the tag to Natalya who speeds things up
a bit. Tamina is knocked off the apron so Summer shouts at AJ to stop
skipping and make the tag. AJ finally comes in and nearly gets caught in



the Sharpshooter as everything breaks down. The distraction lets Natalya
roll up AJ for the pin at 4:18.

Rating: D. Here’s the problem with the Total Divas face push in a
nutshell: we haven’t been given a reason to care about them. There was
never a moment where they were all turned face, other than AJ’s promo
from months ago which was all true stuff. WWE is assuming that fans like
the Total Divas because they have a reality show and the Bellas date Cena
and Bryan, though I don’t think Cena and Nikki have ever been announced
on WWE TV. Other than that, they just started being faces and the
announcers started talking about AJ being mean. That’s not enough to
build a boring feud on and it’s showing badly.

Off to the blue show on March 14, 2014.

Nikki Bella vs. Tamina Snuka

AJ sits in on commentary as Tamina takes Nikki down by the hair. Nikki is
sent to the floor and holds her knee, prompting some amusing fake concern
from the champ. Back in and Nikki gets slammed down but still avoids the
Superfly Splash. AJ tries to figure out who the #1 contender is as Tamina
kicks Nikki’s head off for two. Tamina gets bored with Nikki and throws
Brie into the barricade for fun. It doesn’t pay off though as Nikki hits
the Rack for the pin at 3:13.

Rating: D. Divas, regular match, Nikki’s turn for a push. Next.

Nikki would get a big push over the summer and eventually turned heel on
her sister, setting up this match at Hell in a Cell 2014.

Brie Bella vs. Nikki Bella

Loser is the winner’s servant for 30 days. They lock up to start with
Brie sending Nikki into the corner but missing a charge. Nikki runs her
over for two and a facebuster gets the same. The fans start chanting JBL
because NO ONE CARES ABOUT THIS STORY. Brie plants her face first for two
before hitting a few dropkicks. A running knee to the face has Nikki in
trouble but she misses a charge and falls out to the floor.

She comes up clutching her knee and heads back inside to take a missile



dropkick for two. Nikki pops back up and hooks the Rack for two. Brie
slaps on the YES Lock but Nikki gets her feet on the ropes. Nikki comes
back with a hard forearm to the face and a second Rack for the pin at
6:21.

Rating: D+. The worst part: the wrestling wasn’t all that bad. The
problem with this is it’s one of the least interesting stories in years
as I don’t even remember why they’re fighting. I get that it’s about Brie
quitting but are we really supposed to care that a woman is dating John
Cena (wait, does that relationship exist in WWE?) and had to wrestle some
handicap matches against some heels. Also, if Nikki hates her sister so
much, why would she want her around for thirty more days?

We’ll wrap it up with Nikki’s title shot at Survivor Series 2014.

Divas Title: AJ Lee vs. Nikki Bella

AJ is defending and Nikki has her sister Brie as an assistant. We get big
match intros and Brie gets up on the apron with with title in her hand.
She kisses AJ, allowing Nikki to get in a cheap shot and the Rack Attack
gives us a new champ at 38 seconds in the Sheamus vs. Daniel Bryan ending
from Wrestlemania XXVIII.

I’ve made no secret out of the fact that I really don’t think much of
Nikki Bella. She tries to be all serious and intense and it really
doesn’t work. At the end of the day, she’s another Diva who is there
because she looks good in tight outfits and has a twin. She’s gotten
better over the last year or so, but there’s still just not enough there
to warrant the push she gets. There are far worse Divas out there, but at
the end of the day my reaction continues to be that I don’t get why I’m
supposed to care.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book on
the History of the Royal Rumble at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00PZ1GR7E

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00PZ1GR7E


http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Finally, I’m holding a Holiday Special for my e-books: any two of them
for just $5.  Check out the details here.

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2014/11/28/holiday-sale/
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